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Underground Refuse Scheme 

Council Meeting  23rd November 2021 

West Lothian Council SNP Group notes that the proposed introduction of another bin would 
be impractical to those who live in flats. Acknowledging that currently there is no storage 
available. Where we have many flatted dwellings, the aesthetics of the area are dampened 
by many bins being left out almost on a permanent basis. These bins being left out contribute 
to many of the issues around littering in the area. 

The SNP Group notes that not having the requisite bins hampers many flat dwellers from 
participating in recycling. 

The SNP Group calls on Council to: 

• Agree to investigate a pilot scheme for underground waste disposal in Craigshill, an
area with many flats

• Officers to prepare a report for the Environment PDSP, February 22, on the options
available, feasibility and costs of an initial pilot

• Officers to prepare a report on the areas suitable for a roll out of such a scheme and
the estimated costs of the total scheme and potential phasing of such a scheme.

Moved 

F Anderson 

Received on 28 Oct 2021 at
11:08am

Agenda Item 10




